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"In order to create a meditative and reflec-
tive mood, please enter the sanctuary in 
silence if the Prelude music has begun."  

 

MAY 3 ¹ 10:00 pM  

“Service is our Law” 

Prayer comes in 
many forms, 
including ser-
vice. This Sun-
day the worship 
service will be 
very short and 
everyone will 
have the oppor-
tunity to participate in a service pro-
ject at Tapestry. Children will be 
able to participate in projects with 
their parents. In addition to helping 
the wider community, working to-
gether is a great way to strengthen 
your ties with Tapestry friends.  

Rev. Kent Doss 

 

MAY 10 ¹ 10:00 AM  

“Mother Goddess”  

This Sunday we learn 
about the universal 
celebration of mother-
hood through expres-
sions of the Goddess, 
and we celebrate the 
women who have nur-
tured us in so many 
different ways.   

Rev. Kent Doss 

 

A MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF TAPESTRY  

May 2015  
 

MAY 17 ¹ 10:00 AM  

“Dialog on Mercy” 

Rev. Kent Doss and Glenn Pas-
cal will compose this sermon as 
an exchange of ideas on the topic 
of Mercy. The sermon will be 
written and delivered as a dialog, 
responding to one anotherôs ideas 
and questions.  

   

MAY 24 ¹ 10:00 AM  

“Mercy in Camouflage” 

In recognition of 
Memorial Day, this 
Sunday we remem-
ber military per-
sonnel who have 
died in combat or 
as a result of it. We 
also explore the 
theme of mercy 
through caring for 
returned veterans.  

Rev. Kent Doss 

 

May 31 ¹ 10:00 AM  

TBA 

Worship Team 

 

 

 

 

 

WORSHIP  

ASSOCIATE 

 FOR  

APRIL 

Roger Greene 



 If you have some free time the weekend of May 15-17, please come join your Tapestry friends at 
Caspers Wilderness Park. This event has been billed as a camp-out, but the park is only a 30-minute drive 
away. If you canôt camp, coming for the day would also be lots of fun.  

  Saturday Bill Medina will take us on a child-friendly guided hike through the nature trail. As a na-
ture educator, he is familiar with many of the species in the park. Earlier in the morning there will be a long-
er hike (around six miles) for those who are inclined.  

 If you are thinking of camping but donôt have equipment or camping experience, there are plenty of 
seasoned campers ready to help you out. Many Tapestry members are regular campers, and the congregation 
has a long tradition of camping adventures. Our families have taken advantage of Californiaôs natural beauty 
for trips near and far. Rev. Kent can connect you with Tapestry members with extra gear and guidance. You 
are not on your own. And, Kara Lickfett has graciously agreed to help coordinate meals.  

  So that we can plan the best trip possible, please RSVP to Katelynn Riva as soon as possible 
dre@tapestryuu.org / 949-581-0245. She will need to know how many tents you are bringing and for what 
nights. If you are planning on coming just for Saturday, that would be helpful to know too. 

 Caspers Wilderness Park is an 8,000 acre protected wilderness preserve nestled among the river ter-
races and sandstone canyons of the western coastal Santa Ana Mountains. The park's many fertile valleys 
are overtly complemented by specimen groves of native Coastal Live Oak and magnificent stands of Cali-
fornia Sycamore. These areas are further accentuated by seasonal wildflower displays and running streams. 
Wildlife is abundant and can be readily viewed from any of the parks numerous trails. For more information 
about the park visit http://ocparks.com/parks/ronald/ . 

 

Peace, 

Rev. Kent 

NOTE 
Rev. Kent will be traveling May 27 ï 31. In case of an emergency please contact our Board President, Lynn 
Cowan, at 949-510-7815 or lynn-cowan@cox.net. If the emergency is pastoral/personal in nature Lynn can 
connect you with a nearby UU minister. Otherwise,  Rev. Kent will respond to all phone calls and email 
when he returns to Tapestry on June 1.  

 

 

TAPESTRY CAMP-OUT – MAY 15-17 – CASPER’S WILDERNESS PARK 

Join us for hiking, sômores, sunshine, dirt, and any other fun you can think up. Just off the Ortega Highway, 
Caspers is only a 30 minute drive from Tapestry. Stay Friday night, Saturday night, or both. There will be a 
small worship service on Sunday morning for those who stay. In order to arrange the campsite, we do need 
to collect RSVPs. Please contact our Katelynn Riva dre@tapestryuu.org / (949) 581-0245 to let her know 
how many people will be staying which nights, and how many tents you anticipate using. After you RSVP, 
further arrangements made be made regarding food and transportation.  

Caspers Wilderness Park is an 8,000-acre protected preserve nestled among the river terraces and sandstone 
canyons of the western coastal Santa Ana Mountains. One of the largest parks in the OC Parks system, its 
many fertile valleys are complemented by groves of native Coastal Live Oak and magnificent stands of Cali-
fornia Sycamore. Seasonal wildflower displays and running streams add to this wilderness parkôs rich beau-
ty, and abundant wildlife can be seen from the parkôs numerous trails. 
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Ministerial musings  
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May seems to be the busiest month at Tapestry. The whole congregation comes together 
on May 3 to complete community projects in association with Big Sunday events all 
across Southern California.  For background on this huge volunteer event, see:  
http://bigsunday.org/  For Tapestry-specific  projects, check out the Tapestry website home 
page at www.Tapestryuu.org . The goal is for everyone at Tapestry to participate or con-
tribute in some way.  Contact Bev Huff at bevhuff@cox.net for ways you can help.   

Thanks to everyone who made financial commitments to support Tapestry in 2015-16.  
With the conclusion of the Stewardship Campaign, the Board is now making difficult 
choices and drawing up a budget for next year.  Committees are documenting their accom-
plishments for the past year for their annual reports, while they are planning activities for 

next year and making their budget requests.  The Nominating Committee is seeking volunteers to fill upcom-
ing openings on the Board and find committee chairs for open spots.  By the time you read this, we will have 
held our first Leadership Overview, a 90-minute session where we explained the opportunities for leadership 
at Tapestry and also provided a short training refresher of an important skill.  If you wanted to come to the 
Overview but couldnôt, let me know and Iôll send you the handout.  That session, the first of a series, is part 
of maintaining and improving the core operations of Tapestry so that we can continue to provide inspiring 
worship services, engaging programs for children, youth, and adults, along with well-run social events, and 
gratifying opportunities for social action.  Itôs the heart of what makes Tapestry the Tapestry we know and 
love.  Reverend Kent and our excellent staff are our foundation, and our network of volunteers, with their 
contributions of time and talent, small and large, fill in the rest.     

For those of you stepping down from leadership positions, thank you for devoting some of your precious free 
time to making Tapestry a better place.  To those of you who have stepped up to new leadership responsibili-
ties or are considering them, please know that while serving as a Tapestry leader has its challenges, it is a 
gratifying opportunity to serve with like-minded people committed to doing great work in our spiritual home 
and beyond.    

In her thank you e-mail to those who helped make our spring Service Auction fundraiser a resounding suc-
cess, Sue Dearing named over 50 Tapestrians who contributed in some way.  Pitching in is what we do.   

"I am only one, but I am one. I cannot do everything, but I can do something. And because I cannot do eve-
rything, I will not refuse to do the something that I can do. What I can do, I should do."  - Edward Everett 
Hale 

Lynn 

 

CAMP DE BENNEVILLE RETREAT 

 

Save the date, October 9-11, 2015:  Tapestry will be holding its annual UU retreat with the Orange Coast and 
Laguna UU congregations at Camp de Benneville Pines in the San Bernardino Mountains. This is a wonder-
ful weekend getaway for everyone. Stay tuned for details closer to the date. Heated cabins, modern conven-
iences, food you donôt cook, fun (optional) activities, like-minded folks, hot tub (adults only), Milky Way in 
the sky. You deserve this!  If youôve never visited, here is a link to the camp website:  http://
www.uucamp.org/ 

 

 

OQDRHCDMS½R ONMCDQHMFR 
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Income:  Current period income was $23,325, which is ($7,795) under budget.  Our year to date income is $213,235, 
which is (3,345) under budget.  Statements were sent to people who are not current on their pledges. 

Expenses not counting Spirit Grant Offset:  Total operating expenses for the period were $25,659, which is overt he 
planned budget of $23,077. 

Income less Expenses:: Current Period income less expenses was $1,343.  We used Spirit Grant funds of $3,677 for 
the changes to the sanctuary.  

Income: (Negative is Bad) 

Pledge, Plate and Unpledged Income over budget ($3,000 Ferguson pledge)    $   2,352 

Fund Raising was under budget (Originally scheduled Service Auction                 (   9,002) 

Misc. Income was under budget (building use)                    (   1,145)         

Operating Expenses:  (Positive is Bad) 

Leadership Expenses were over budget (use of Board Fund for sanctuary changesðoffset        2,309   

 Administrative Expenses were above budget (Investment Mgmt. fees)                   438    

 Building & Grounds were under budget (catch up on common area, door repair            747 
   

 Committee Expenses were under budget (no service action)        (    776) 
  

 Community Life Expenses were under budget                        (    135) 

Cash & Securities Balances:  Bank and Investment account balances at the end of the period are listed below: 

 Operating Account      $   10,027 

 $crip Account                         7,635 

 Ministerôs Discretionary                        2,205  

 Spirit Level Grant Account          62,203 

 Growth Fund Savings           95,437 

 Letter of Credit Account          25,178 

 PayPal Account                            492 

 UUCEF Capital Campaign (as of Oct. 31 statement     224,220 

 UUCEF Cash Reserves           33,163 

 Cash & Securities Total     $ 460,560 

Enjoy the Convenience of Electronic Giving :Tapestry wants to remind you that we offer electronic giving 

as a way to automate your regular offering.  Electronic giving offers convenience for individual congregation 

members and provides much-needed donation consistence for our congregation. Direct Debit Giving is used 

to automatically transfer funds from your checking or savings account to the churchôs bank account. 

 

As you contemplate future contributions, please consider electronic giving.  Authorization forms and addi-

tional information are available in the church office.  Penny Kinnear 

 

To connect to the stewardship donations forms, click on the link below: 

http://tapestryuu.org//2015-2016-shape-up-stewardship-drive   
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 Religious education  
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Dear Tapestry, 

 I have the privilege of teaching Our Whole Lives (OWL), a sexuality 
education course, to our wonderful middle school youth. I have taught OWL 
before but it has been awhile and I am struck again by the amazing curricu-
lum.  Some of the topics included in the curriculum, so far, are communication 
skills, being an ally, standing up to bullying, sexuality and social media, gen-
der boxes and body image. They arenôt kidding when they call it 
ñcomprehensiveò and we are only half way through the program.   

At our last workshop, we watched the TED Talk, ñSex Needs a New 
Metaphorò by Al Vernacchio. He implores our culture to stop using baseball 
as a metaphor for sex: baseball is goal-oriented, there is a winner and a loser, 
and there is only one way to play. He suggests we use pizza as a metaphor. We eat pizza when we feel like 
it, we can eat pizza in many different ways, and you can have any toppings you want.  There is no wrong 
way to enjoy pizza. Now I had never thought about the merits of baseball as a metaphor for sex, but he is 
right and I am glad our youth have the opportunity to question and challenge what is. I am thrilled that we 
can offer this curriculum to our youth and grateful that the program has the support of the whole congrega-
tion. With your continued support we will be able to offer K-1 OWL and 4-5 OWL in the 2105-16 year. 

 

In peace, Katelynn Riva 

 

UU Summer Camps at De Benneville Pines 

Registration is open for summer camp at de Benneville Pines. If you register by May 31, 2015 you save $50 
per camper. Details for camp are available at www.uucamp.org. Register today. 

¶ Come As You Are, Elementary Camp, July 5-11 

¶ Counselor-In-Training, Leadership Development for Counselor, July 5-11 

¶ Express Yourself, Junior High Camp, July 12-18 

¶ Camp TUUne, Senior High Camp, July 19-25 

¶ Creating Joy, Family Camp, July 26-August 1 

 

Book Fair 

Got books?  Tapestry will be holding a book sale fundraiser on Sunday, May 31.  If you have stacks of 
books youôve read and need space for more, get ready for summer reading by culling your shelves.  There 
will be separate sections for kidôs books and adult books.  Bring books to Tapestry on Sunday, May 31, in 
boxes, spine facing out for easy display.  

 

UU Teen Group 

Teens from Tapestry, the Unitarian Universalist Fellowship of Laguna Beach, and Orange Coast Unitarian 
Universalist Church meet up twice a month for games, special events and conversation. Our next meet ups 
are scheduled for:  

¶ 5/10 - No meet up due to Mother's Day 

5/24 - 6:30 pm - A movie with the minister screening of the film, Selma  

http://www.uucamp.org


 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
 

5/24 - 6:30 pm - A screening of the film Selma, with the minister 

 

Tapestry Teens and/or parents of teens interested in learning more about this group may contact Karen 
Nichols at kbbingo@hotmail.com or call her at 949-702-2805 to learn more.  

 

Thank you for Volunteering in April 

Jenny Ellsworth, Chris Amatuzzi, Jay Lickfett, Grayson Gothard, Molly Stelovich, Dave Weber, Jane 
Steven, Cherish Jones, Kara Lickfett, Scott Noonan, Marsha Medina, Marle Chen, Vernie Gallagher, 
Kathy Touminen-Lenney, Jim Semelroth, and Liz Rickett 

 
RECY Committee Co- Chairs: Jay Lickfett and Kathy Tuominen-Lenney Members: Jane Steven and 
Molly Stelovich 

 
 
 

BOOK SALE 
 
Got books?  Tapestry will be holding a book sale fundraiser on Sunday, May 31.  If you have stacks of 
books youôve read and need space for more, get ready for summer reading by culling your shelves.  There 
will be separate sections for books for kids and books for adults.  Details to follow closer to the date. 

 

 

DOES YOUR EMPLOYER OFFER MATCHING  

CONTRIBUTIONS TO CHARITABLE ORGANIZATIONS? 
  

If so, Tapestry could benefit from your employerôs generosity!  Ask your Human Resources department if 
they offer matching contributions through Benevity or another similar process.  

Some companies would even pay Tapestry for your volunteer hours! 

Your contributions to Tapestry could be working even harder with your employerôs matching gifts. 

For more information, please contact Julia Rampone at (714) 654-8871 or JRampone@aol.com.  
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TAPESTRY events  
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SAVE THE DATES 

The Unitarian Universalist Association (UUA) General Assembly will be here soon: Wednesday, June 24-
Sunday, June 28 in Portland. If you havenôt been to a GA, it is a most amazing few days of fabulous worship 
opportunities, rousing music, inspirational workshops, lectures by renowned people, opportunities to meet 
and get to know a diversity of UUs from throughout the country, and this year, an opportunity to spend 
some time in Portland.  Registration, volunteer opportunities to pay registration, hotel reservations, etc. will 
be available in early March.  

More information about GA: http://www.uua.org/ga/  
Are you interested in being a delegate to the business meetings? Tapestry gets  three official delegates who 
have opportunities to contribute to important UU decisions and then vote. If more than three of you are in-
terested, we will go through a process to select our delegates. Learn more about being a delegate at:  http://
www.uua.org/ga/congregations/delegates/index.shtml. 
 
If you plan to attend and are interested in being a delegate, please let me know as soon as possible at jmes-
lin@cox.net or 858-395-4675.  Rev. Kent reminded us, in his sermon on reproductive freedom in April, that 
there will be a Statement of Conscience coming up for approval at General Assembly this year on this topic. 
We are also planning a Sunday service in the weeks after GA where our delegates and some of the rest of us 
will share our experiences at the conference.  

I look forward to hearing from you!     Jan Meslin, Denominational Affairs Representative 

 THURSDAY CONNECTIONS 

Tapestry offers a new opportunity for adult faith development. On the first Thursday of every month we will 

have Wisdom Circles. The program starts at 7:00, but you are welcome to bring a brown-bag dinner to dine 

with Tapestry friends at 6:30. 

Wisdom Circles is a group discussion ministry, based on the belief that each personôs story offers insight 

into truth. The discussion topics correspond with the monthly themes for Tapestryôs Sunday morning wor-

ship (vision, creation, covenant, God, authority, evil, forgiveness, freedom, mercy, compassion, harmony, 

and Sabbath). Sharing our ideas is a powerful way of building relationships, learning from one another, and 

deepening our UU faith. The discussion will be led by Rev. Kent or a trained facilitator. Each session will 

last for roughly 1.5 hours.   

  

CAMP DE BENNEVILLE UU WOMEN’S SPRING RETREAT 2015 
FRIDAY, MAY 15TH – SUNDAY, MAY 17TH  

Cost is: $185 per person 
(Early bird rate = $175 per person if registered by March 30th, 2015) 
Craigôs or Cabin 6 - additional $30 per person 
Thursday Arrival - $20 per person (lodging only, no meals) 
(Donôt put off registering if you have accessibility issues or want to room with a friend.) 
Non-refundable $75 deposit due at time of registration. 

See website for more information and to sign up:  

http://www.uucamp.org/  or http://www.uucamp.org/Information/DBP_Calendar.html  Karen Nichols 
(email: kbbingo@hotmail.com or home phone: 949-951-2501) is attending and will be happy to try and as-
sist with any questions or carpool needs.  
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TAPESTRY, A UNITARIAN UNIVERSALIST CONGREGATION 

Sunday, May 3, 2015 ς Following a brief  

Worship Service at 10:00 a.m.  
The Projects will begin at 10:15 a.m.  

Sign up to be   for projects with bevhuff@cox.net 

11:30 A.M. ς POTLUCK TOCO BAR  
RSVP to carolrdgma@cox.net to learn what items are needed still. 

================================================================================================ 

An opportunity for you to learn more about the  

Unitarian Univ ersalist Faith and specifically about Tapestry, A UU Congregation.  

 

 

ñGETTING TO KNOW TAPESTRY AND UNITARIAN UNIVERSALISM  
  

Join us to learn about:  

 The Unitarian Universalist History and Polity  

Our Theology, Our Beliefs and Our Diversity  

 
 The meaning of the Seven Principles  

The meaning of the Flaming Chalice  

  
With Reverend Kent Doss  

SUNDAY, May 24th  

11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

Lunch & Childcare Provided  

RSVP to carolrdgma@cox.net  or sign up at Tapestry  

 

New Member Recognition on Sunday, June 7 at 10:00 a.m. Service  



Coffee Drag-

on  

 

Our Tapestry Ladies’ 

Brunch on Tues., May19th 

will be at the home of Bev 
Huff 

At 25001 Ravenswood, Lake 
Forest 

 

We will be enjoying our pot-

luck/friendship salad, so please 

bring two ingredients for our 

salad bar to serve about twelve 

people.  Join together with oth-

er ladies in our  

congregation in the spirit of 

friendship and community. 

Please reply to Carol 

Semelroth by Friday, May 

15, 949-249-9795  

or carolrdgma@cox.net 

 

Please reply to Carol 
Semelroth by Friday,  

April 17,  949-412-5022  

or carolrdgma@cox.net 
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 TAPESTRY  groups & activities  

Calling All Tapestry 

Moms  

Tapestry Moms, 
come check out our 
newest support 
group--Moms Fac-
ing Moms.  We will 
meet again on the 
first Tuesday at Tap-
estry from 7-9:00 
p.m.  Come every first Tues. of the 
month for a night out just for you! 
Join other Tapestry moms for 
friendship, laughter and some tasty 
snacks. This is a group just for 
moms, but if you need childcare, let 
us know in advance. For more in-
formation, please contact Kathy 
Tuominen-Lenney at:  Kathyem-
ma@cox.net.  Even if you havenôt 
come to our group before, you are 
welcome to join us.  It is an open 
group.   
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VNLDM½R 

Issues Book 

Group  

The next Book 

Group meeting will 

be Wed., May 13, 2015  

At 5:30 p.m. at Tapestry.   

 

May 13, A Monstrous Regiment 
of Women, Laurie King 

 

June 10, Hotel on the Corner of 
Bitter and Sweet by Jamie Ford 

July 8, Orphan Train by Christina 
Baker Kline 

 
If you have questions, please con-
tact Carol Semelroth at 

carolrdgma@cox.net. 
 

SCRIP = GIFT CARDS 

We are a generous community 
and you deserve a pat on the 
back. In December, you pur-
chased nearly $8000 worth of 
gift cards! We know that the 
majority of these purchases 
were to support the ñAdopt-A-
Familyò program or gifts for co
-workers, teachers, household 
assistants, etc. Thank you! 

Going forward, we still would 
like to reduce our inventory of 
slow-moving cards. Maybe you 
or someone you know would 
enjoy a gift from one of the fol-
lowing merchants: Del Taco, 
Olive Garden, Game Stop, 
Honey Baked Ham, I Hop, Jack 
in the Box, Krispy Kreme, 
Loweôs, Mimiôs, Office Max, 
Red Robin, Ross, Seeôs Candy, 
Walgreens and Wendyôs. 

We sell gift cards every Sunday 
before and after the service. If 
we do not have what you want 
in our inventory, we can special 
order cards from the over 1900 
retailers that participate in the 
program on request OR you can 
sign up for the ñShop with 
Scripò program, an online or-
dering system. You will be able 
to order gift cards from any in-
ternet-connected computer or 
device. There are six options 
for ordering on line ï all simple 
and easy. Additionally, there is 
now a NEW mobile website 
that allows you to manage 
eCard and redeem from your 
Apple or Android device. 
Check it out at 
www.MyScripWallet.com. 
Contact Barbara Bradley, 
babradley@comline.com or 
949-454-0738 for more infor-
mation or to request a docu-

ment that will help you get 
started.  

mailto:carolrdgma@cox.net
mailto:carolrdgma@cox.net
mailto:Kathyemma@cox.net
mailto:Kathyemma@cox.net
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MOSTLY FICTION BOOK GROUP   

The Mostly Fiction Book Group meets the third 
Monday of each month at 7:00 pm.  We  meet at the 
home of Anne Farrell in Mission Viejo.  

Our book for May 18 will be  The Love Song of 
Miss Queenie Hennessy  by Rachel Joyce. For fur-
ther information on the book group, call or email 
Anne Farrell at annefarell9419@gmail.com   or 
(949) 582ï 9419. We welcome new members.   

 

LDM½R AQD@JE@RS 

The next men's breakfast will be 
on Saturday, May 16 at 9:00 
a.m. at Coco's on Crown Valley 
just east of I-5. All men are wel-
come. Call Jim Semelroth at 
(949) 427-1994 for more infor-
mation. 

 

 

HISTORY BOOK GROUP  

The History Book Club meets the sec-
ond Monday of each month at 6:00 
pm at the home of Anne Farrell in 
Mission Viejo.  Our May meeting will 
be on the 11th and our book for dis-
cussion is  Boys in the Boat  by Daniel James 
Brown. 

. 

We welcome new members.   

 
 

ARMCHAIR TRAVELERS AT TAPESTRY  

We meet bi-monthly or so to hear the adventures of 
our Tapestry Traveling twosomes, or trios or fouré 
You get the idea.  COMING SOON: a presentation 
by some our members who recently traveled to Cu-
ba.  Stay tuned for details and a date. 

 

Potluck at 5:30, presentation at 6:30.  Remember, 
we're green, so bring your own beverages and reusa-
ble utensils and plates. 

 

RSVP to Julia Rampone JRampone@aol.com) so 
we know how many tables to set up.   

This is a potluck/presentation, so bring a dish to 
share (main dish, appetizer or dessert).   

 

Tapestry groups & activities  

SDMC SN XNTQ JMHSSHM½ 

If you are "into" handcrafts, please join us at our 
Monthly meetings.  All crafters are welcome. 

 

Meetings are at my home on the 4th Tuesday of each 
month.  If you have never been here, please contact 
me at penny@dbkinnear.com or (714) 267-2716 for 
directions.  (Your navigation system will not work.) 
We look forward to a wonderful group of friends 
with whom to spend a great afternoon working on 
projects we love and learning from each other. 

Penny Kinnear 
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BRIDGE GROUP  6:30 PM   

The Bridge Group continues to 
shuffle along monthly at 6:30 
PM on the third Saturday 
evening.  Looking to teach new 
players. Please call Janet Lusk 
at (949) 768-9177. 

mailto:annefarrell9419@gmail.com
mailto:JRampone@aol.com
mailto:penny@dbkinnear.com
tel:%28714%29%20267-2716
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INTERESTED IN JOINING TAPESTRY?    

Contact Rev. Kent Doss, Lynn Cowan, Retha Rob-

erts or Carol Semelroth.  Contact numbers are on the 
next page.  

ORDER OF SERVICE AND ANNOUNCEMENT  

SUBMISSION DEADLINES  

In order to accommodate the Administration office hours, all items you wish included in the Order of Ser-
vice or announcements must be received no later than the Monday at 9 a.m. prior to the Sunday you wish 
them included.  Please remember that announcements will be included on a space available basis.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Theresa, our office administrator, at (949) 581-0245 or email  at  

publicity@tapestryuu.org. 

 

CHANGES OF PERSONAL INFORMATION 

Have you had a change of name, address, email, home phone, cell phone, marital status?  Please let the Of-
fice Administrator know by sending changes to publicity@tapestryuu.org. or call (949) 581-0245.  Current 
email addresses are most important now.  

NEWSLETTER AND PUBLICITY SUBMISSIONS 

Please send all newsletter submissions not to the editor, but to publicity@tapestryuu.org.  

COMMUNICATIONS  

There is an unofficial email list that 
is used for information and 
reminders of upcoming events. If 
you would like to subscribe free to 
this low volume list, here is all you need to do:  

To subscribe, send an e-mail from the one you want to re-
ceive mail on to all-subscribe@tapestryuu.org.  AOL email 
will not work with the “all” list.  

 

To unsubscribe, send an e-mail from the account you want 

to remove from the list to:  all-unsubscribe@tapestryuu.org  

 

To send a message: all@tapestryuu.org 

 

COMMUUNIQUE ON THE WEB  

 

Check out Tapestry’s website at  
www.tapestryuu.org.   

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/TapestryUU  

The Answer Man 

 

So, how did the Aucshun go? 

 

Great.  We had great movie food, dogs, burgers, 
popcorn, nachos, taters, drinks, and sold some won-
derful events, dinners and services.  Oh, yeah, did I 
mention we made over $9,000 for the general budg-
et?  Next aucshun is in the fall. If you didnôt get 
your item, try again next year.  

 

A.M., Self -Appointed Genius, Esq.  

 

Tapestry COMMUUNICATIONS  

http://tapestryuu.org
http://tapestryuu.org
https://www.facebook.com/TapestryUU
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Mission-Viejo-CA/Tapestry-Unitarian-Universalist-Congregation/91492127898?sid=74c891e86157a52a1878b1553b9d967f&ref=search


      

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rev. Kent Doss, Minister 

23436 Madero, #140 

Mission Viejo, California  

92691-3141 

Phone: (949) 581-0245 

Visit us online at  

  http://tapestryuu.org 
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CHANGE SERVICE REQUESTED 

VGN½R VGN HM S@ODRSQX+ @ TMHS@QH@M TMHUDQR@KHRS BNMFQDF@SHNM 

MINISTER. Rev. Kent Doss                              rev@tapestryuu.org  

OFFICE ADMINISTRATOR  Theresa de los Santos    (949) 581-0245         
                                             or admin@tapestryuu.org  

DIR. OF RELIGIOUS EXPLORATION  

Katelynn Riva             dre@tapestryuu.org 

DIRECTOR OF MUSIC  Jesse Levesque     jlevesque4@cox.net 
    

             

Board of Trustees: 

 
President                     Lynn Cowan  (15)                   (949) 831-7815  

VP Finance                 Julia Rampone  (16)               (949) 215 1475 

VP Operations            Retha Roberts (15)                  (949) 916-6447 

Treasurer                    Penny Kinnear  (16)                (714) 267-2716 

Secretary                     Kara Lickfett  (16)                  (949) 456-6879  

Trustee at large           Gary Glass (15)                       (949) 458-8152 

Trustee at large           Kathy Spahn  (16)                   (949) 760-9177 

Trustee at large           Ian Olivo-Read (15)                iread@soka.edu 

 
 

                    

Committee/Activity Chairs: 
Audio/Visual Thom Steury             (949) 382-5959  

Caring Committee Linda Yeargin             (949) 481-2620 

RECY  Kathy T. Lenney                                    (949) 859-5962                                                            

Communications Dave Kinnear                         (949) 436-0222 

  Jim Semelroth                              (949) 249-9795 

Denominational Affairs and Partnerships J. Meslin              (949) 395-4675 

Finance Committee   Julia Rampone             (949) 215 1475 

Membership Carol Semelroth              (949) 249-9795 

Newsletter Editor Jim Semelroth                                        (949) 249-9795 

 

Religious Exploration   Jay Lickfett             (949) 456-6879
    Kathy Tuominen-Lenney    (949) 859-5962 
Scrip                     Barbara Bradley                  (949) 454-0738 

Social Action Committee                

 Human Rights:            Jan Meslin              (949) 395-4675 

 Environment:               Iris Anderson              (760) 707-4060
 Economic Justice:       Charlotte Clarke             (949) 831-8342 

Sunday Announcements   admin@tapestryuu.org,  Tuesday deadline 

Ushers   Linda Yeargin             (949) 418-2620 

Ways and Means  Kathy Spahn             (949) 760-9177 

Website   Dave Kinnear             (949) 436-0222 

   Dave Salahi             (949) 362-0842 

Worship   Dave Weber                           (650) 793-5770 
 

 TAPESTRY’S CARING COMMITTEE 

The Caring Committee is made up of Janet Lusk, 

Sheryl Hagen, Liz Rickett, Carol Semelroth, 

Cherish Jones, Marilyn Schroeder, and Kathy 

Spahn and Linda Yeargin, and of course, Rever-

end Kent.    

Please contact one of these people if you know of 

any support that a congregant might need.  We main-

tain a small supply of helpful gadgets (wheelchairs, 

walkers, commodes, etc.) and will lend them to any-

one who might need them. 

mailto:rev@tapestryuu.org
mailto:rev@tapestryuu.org
mailto:readian@hotmail.com

